
FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE 

 11/14/19 

MEETING MINUTES on November 14, 2019 
 
The meeting was brought to order by president, Nancy Bellavance.  Nancy introduced the new board 
members to everyone present at the meeting. 
 
Gloria Pulley gave the treasurers report and the final balance as of today (11/14/19), the club has 
$2,351.25. 
 
A sheet was going around for members to make sure their information was correct and if they text or 
do not text.  Nany wanted everyone to make sure that the information was up to date.  Tammy 
Gibson is a brand new member and will be filling in as a sub. 
 
Nancy wanted to take a vote with the members as to whether or not guests could be invited and 
come join our monthly luncheons that are coordinated within the club, not to include the annual 
luncheon at the end of the year.  Pat Shingledecker motion to allow guests and Marsha Benedict 
seconded; the vote was unanimous.  The motion was moved and carried out. 
 
Ellie Johnson and Marcia Zenk are coordinated the Christmas party this year.  Ellie informed 
everyone that instead of exchanging gifts amongst each other that we will be donating to a family with 
five children and have five captains assigned with teams of six people so each child will receive a 
total of seven gifts.  Ellie let everyone know who the captains were and the individuals that were on 
the teams of these captains. 
 
Nancy Bellavance briefly went over the uniforms.  The uniform will consist of a white top with the fun 
in the sun logo on it which can be done by Jan Simon or you can purchase the top with the logo 
already on it from Jan.  The bottoms will either be in black or red. 
 
Nancy asked the members if they would like to bring back a friendly competition against the Bocce 
Bells and everyone was agreement.  We will try to see if anything can be setup for this competition 
pending on the day and availability to have it. 
 
Marsha Benedict informed everyone that Donna Ward will now be the captain for Tuesday.  She also 
let everyone know that Sandy Dworkin will not be playing this year so Jackie Veach is replacing 
Sandy. 
 
Ellie Johnson informed everyone that Judy Murphy will be having back surgery on December 10th and 
said that a card will be sent to her. 
 
It has been decided to start play on Tuesday, January 7th and Thursday, January 9th.  Teams have 
been picked as follows: 

Tuesday: 
Team 1 – Palmetto Palm: Team 2 – Majesty Palm: 

Diane Shank – Captain Donna Ward – Captain 
June Siffrar Jackie Veach 
Pat Briggs Lois Staples 
Gloria Pulley Ursula Charest 

 
Team 3 – Coconut Palm: Team 4 – Fox Tail Palm: 
Ellie Johnson – Captain Joan Dumais – Captain 
Susan Sibiski Gail Kantz 
Marion Lloyd Marlynn Stott 
Alice Fieldhouse Frances Kennedy 



 11/14/19  

FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE 
MEETING MINUTES on November 14, 2019 Continued 

 
 

Thursday: 
Team 1 – Royal Palm: Team 2 – Christmas Palm: 

Lil Couch – Captain Ann Hall – Captain 
Nancy Bellavance Ruth Etter 
Marsha Benedict Marcia Zenk 
Gail Leckey Gloria Hulst 
 

Team 3 – Queen Palm: Team 4 – Windmill Palm: 
Pat Shingledecker – Captain Mary Lamar – Captain 
Betty Berth Donna Hamblin 
Madeline Coe Marion Lloyd 
Jan Hellman Bev Peterson 
 
There was a brief discussion for donating funds and it has been decided to donate to the following 
with the amounts agreed upon: 
 
 Hibiscus House - $100.00 
 Band for Christmas in the Round - $25.00 
 Crime Prevention - $25.00 
 Toys for Tots - $25.00 
 
Marsha Benedict and Jan Hellman will be attending the Festival meeting which is being held on 
Friday, November 15th and they will give a report at our next scheduled meeting which will be on 
Thursday, December 13th. 
 
Nancy Bellavance adjourned the meeting at 11:51 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
Pat Shingledecker 
Secretary 
  
 


